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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION-Marketing Subcommittee
MEETING MINUTES
May 1, 2013
Suite 425, Conference Room A
1:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Commissioner Elaine Brown (Chair), Commissioners Marla Buchanan, Richard Redick, Carl Cannon, Paul Astleford (Ex Officio); Commissioner Aaron Bowman was excused;   Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Tom  Goldsbury, Public Works Department Mark Fernandez, HMS;   Attorney Lindsay Brock;  Mike Miller, Jacksonville Transportation Authority; Jim Dalton, Dalton Agency; Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services.
Commissioner Elaine Brown called the meeting to order at 1:02 P.M.
The Chair introduced Jim Dalton, a principal of the Dalton Agency.   The Dalton Agency has worked with Visit Jacksonville as a client for some time, working on ways to increase tourism at the Beaches; he knows that market.  The Chair asked Mr. Dalton to share his thoughts with the Subcommittee.
Mr. Dalton indicated that he had read the notes of Brendan Cumiskey of his agency who had attended the previous Marketing Subcommittee meeting and he had indicated to Paul Astleford that the Dalton Agency was interested in helping the Commission.  The Dalton Agency wants to be engaged and involved.  Mr. Dalton said that after discussions with Mr. Astleford and some of the Dalton Agency team, a consensus emerged that saw the best possible scenario in assisting the Ferry Commission was to create some type of brand that would reflect the ferry experience and other elements and to turn that into a destination.  This involves developing a marketing plan that underscores what makes the ferry experience unique and special. The Dalton Agency would like to come back to the Commission in a couple of weeks or so with some ideas on how we might go about marketing the ferry with a new logo and other elements that would appeal to people that like to hike and trail.  Rather than traditional media, he felt that tying in with groups would involve the digital and social.  If done right, people will find the information on line with a search of the website.  When the marketing aspect is launched, social media, PR, and digital will be the path to follow.
Commissioner Brown agreed that the good experience was not just the ferry per se but its link to A1A and all that that entails.  It is a signature highway that represents a significant link.  Those working to advocate for the ferry have done so for economic development, bringing more tourism to Florida, job creation.  The ferry is the significant link to tourism.

Mr. Dalton wondered if the Buccaneer Trail still existed.  Commissioner Brown indicated that it is still in existence.  She went on to describe the East Coast Greenway that spanned from Maine to Key West characterizing it as a biking, jogging and hiking experience.  She indicated that efforts are underway to get the stretch of A1A from Jacksonville Beach northward to the state line designated as a scenic coastal highway.
Commissioner Redick raised the issue of the ferry being the transportation vehicle transporting commuters five days a week and losing ridership.  Mr. Dalton acknowledged that it can be tough marketing two messages, the ferry as a transportation vehicle and the ferry as a destination tourism opportunity.  He felt that the two could work harmoniously.

Commissioner Carl Cannon reminded everyone that from a timing standpoint, the sooner the marketing launch is underway the better because of the approach of summer when the ferry gets its heaviest use.  Jim Dalton underscored the educational piece; there are a number of people who are unsure as to whether or not the ferry is still operational.  He stressed the importance of getting the word out now over social media that the ferry is there; people are already making plans for the summer.
The discussion turned to the ferry’s commuters.  Mike Miller, JTA, felt that when it came to commuters and information about the ferry, social media was the way to go.  There has to be a way for a commuter to go to an APP on his smart-Phone and know immediately what is going on with the ferry.  With regard to the media, speaking from his own experience, Mr. Miller suggested to Mark Fernandez that HMS designate one person whose responsibility would be to call the media, particularly morning traffic reports, about the ferry’s operations; if there is inclement weather looming, it ought to be broadcast that the ferry is still operating on time.  The traffic reports people expect to have that kind of information provided to them; they do not send their people out to gather that kind of information.
Commissioner Brown mentioned that the City is developing an APP for ferry use and that it might be helpful if Mr. Dalton’s people meet with the City’s ITD staff.

The Committee discussed the idea of having a mascot for the ferry.  Another suggestion was to have a band aboard the ferry.  Commissioner Carl Cannon felt that a band and music would help create a sense of “remembrance” of the ferry experience.

The Committee briefly discussed the rack card that Commissioner (ex officio) Barbara Goodman had designed.  Jim Dalton said that he would take all of the suggestions and ideas raised at the meeting back with him and come to the next Marketing meeting, scheduled for May 15th, with some ideas and options for the Committee’s consideration.
Commissioners Cannon and Brown both stressed the importance of doing something right away to generate awareness and excitement about the ferry.  Whether it was entertainment on the vessel or advertising on the vessel, something should be undertaken now; press releases for everything done for the ferry would keep the ferry in front of the media.  She asked for ideas for activities that the Task Force might be willing to fund.  The Committee returned to the idea of live entertainment: bands aboard the vessel; a band at both parking lots (Amelia & Mapyort) during weekends like the Shrimp Festival, opening of the beaches, etc.  Commissioner Marla Buchanan said that if we went forward with bands in the parking lots, we have to be mindful of logistics such as the need for electricity, tents in hot weather, etc. Having food trucks was suggested.    
Commissioner Brown indicated that she would be contacting bands and food trucks for the Shrimp Festival Weekend.  Commissioner Buchanan cautioned that the weekend weather was expected to be bad (rainy).

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 P.M.
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